
Immunising during the Covid-19 Pandemic 

 

Throughout the summer term the Immunisation team have been immunising in secondary schools, 

following guidelines from the government and infection control.  This will be continuing throughout 

this term so we can deliver the flu and HPV vaccination programmes safely in the school setting.  We 

will be liaising with schools and working with them to ensure all children and staff are kept safe 

using current guidelines from individual schools, government and infection control.   

PPE 

All clinical staff attending the immunisation session at your child’s School will be wearing 

appropriate PPE this includes: goggles/visors, surgical mask, and aprons.  We will be using hand 

sanitiser throughout the session in-between seeing each child and wiping surfaces down with 

antibacterial wipes  

This year due to the risk of Covid transmission we are unable to give out paper consent forms, 

leaflets and immunisation record cards.  Instead you will receive confirmation that the immunisation  

has been given electronically via email at the end of the day.  Please ensure when completing your 

child’s online consent form you enter the email address correctly.  If you have any queries or 

problems completing the consent form, please call the immunisation team on 01296 567860 who 

will be able to assist you. 

 


